



Update is a monthly newsletter published to inform the public about developments at Tacoma Community College.

Volume I, No. 15

May 2, 1969

Wheeling in a cart filled with trophies, TCC's forensics team, basketball team and student newspaper accepted congratulations April 24 from the Trustees. Forensics Coach Donald A. Hiatt showed off the 14 trophies and Sweepstakes Award that the TCC forensics squad won in the State Tournament, held April 18-19 at TCC. Basketball Coach Don Moseid exhibited the second-place trophy that his team won in the state community college championship tournament, and a staff member of The Collegiate Challenge exhibited the second-place award which the weekly newspaper won in the state "Excellence in Journalism" contest. . .The Trustees turned over the gavel to Mrs. Maxine Myers, who will serve as chairman for the next year. Mrs. Myers was appointed to the Board in 1967. John Binns was elected vice chairman. Mrs. Myers succeeds Frank Cooper, whose term expired April 3. . . The Trustees approved a new contract policy for teaching faculty that does away with the 180 days-(no more, no less) a-year idea and ties the number of days worked to the job needed. Faculty members will be expected to be available between Sept. 15 and June 15. Trustee John Binns said the policy is a step way from the high school idea and in line with policies at universities.

Summer school bulletins are off the press and are available from the TCC Admissions Office. Nearly 60 classes will be offered. The session will begin June 23 and continue through Aug. 22. Another publication just off the press lists TCC faculty members who are available for speaking engagements. The brochure is obtainable from the TCC Public Information Office.

Miss L. Dorothy Bevis, of the University of Washington School of Librarianship, will be the speaker for the fourth annual dinner meeting for the Friends of the TCC Library. That's scheduled for 6:30 p.m. May 8 in the TCC cafeteria, with a seafood smorgasbord promised at \$3 a plate. Reservations should be made with Mrs. Lorraine Hildebrand at the TCC Library (SK 2-6641, Extension 62) by May 6. Proceeds are used to benefit the 35,000-volume library.

Records have become routine, and total enrollment in credit classes at TCC during the spring quarter set another record. The figure was 2,637. The comparable total for the spring quarter in 1968 was 2,276. In addition, 497 persons were enrolled this spring in non-credit community service courses.

NEWS ABOUT PEOPLE: Ross Briggs will serve as student body president at TCC for the remainder of the school year. He succeeded Bill Kageler, who withdrew from college for personal reasons. Jim Brewer will serve as vice president. . . Richard A. Perkins, chairman of the TCC biology department, has been chosen as a participant in a 46-week institute in nuclear science and radiation science next year at Oregon State University. He was one of six chosen for the institute. . . Kenneth Lee Gentili, instructor in physics, has been selected to take part in an institute for junior college instructors in physics June 16-Aug. 22 at the University of Wyoming. . . TCC Trustees have approved the hiring of Mrs. Pat Dyer, instructor in mathematics, and Dennis male, instructor in journalism.

ON THE AGENDA: TCC Trustees, 3:30 p.m. May 22, Administration Building; dedication of TCC Arboretum, 1:30 p.m. May 27.

Editor: Dale Wirsing, (SK 2-6641), 5900 S. 12th Street, Tacoma Washington, 98465
Board of Trustees: Frank E. Cooper, chairman; Mrs. Maxine Myers, vice chairman;

President: Thornton M. Ford John Binns, Lewis C. Hatfield, Charles L. Edmunds